Enquiries to: Information Team
Our Ref: FOI580756

request-472358-1153f822@whatdotheyknow.com



Dear Mr Kilfoyle,

## Freedom of Information Request 580756

Thank you for your recent request received 21 March 2018. Your request was actioned under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 in which you requested the following information –

The council wholly owns the Liverpool Arena and Convention Centre (ACC). The accounts for the ACC registered at Companies House report the total amount paid out in the financial year 2016/2017 to directors as is required by law. Please publish the individual amounts paid to individual directors for that year, and name the recipients.

## Response:

Liverpool City Council would advise that none of the City Council Company Directors (The Mayor, Wendy Simon and Gregg Stott) receive any remuneration from The ACC Liverpool Group Ltd or ACC Liverpool Hotel Ltd. We can further confirm that the former City Council Chief Executive as with the other directors has never received any remuneration from the companies concerned.

This concludes our response.

The City Council will consider appeals, referrals or complaints in respect of your Freedom of Information Act 2000 and you must submit these in writing to <a href="mailto:lnformationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk">lnformationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk</a> within 28 days of receiving your response. The matter will be dealt with by an officer who was not previously involved with the response and we will look to provide a response within 40 days.

If you remain dissatisfied you may also apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision about whether the request for information has been dealt with in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Information Commissioner's website is <a href="https://www.ico.gov.uk">www.ico.gov.uk</a> and the postal address and telephone numbers are:-

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK95AF. Telephone 0303 123 1113. Email – <a href="mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk">mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk</a> (they advise that their email is not secure)

I trust this information satisfies your enquiry.

Yours sincerely

A Lewis

Officer Name Information Team



